21 May 2004
Mr. Elton Humphrey
The Secretary

Senate Community Affairs References Committee

Suite S1 59

Parliament House

Canberra  ACT  2600

Dear Mr. Humphrey,

Young Mothers for Young Women is a peer support, edu[image: image1.wmf]cation and advocacy network for young women who are parents.  The network has been run by young women for young women.   Over the years as a network peer workers have been trained and undertaken the projects which has received funding for Commonwealth and State Government programs
Undertaking these projects has given young women who are peer workers insight into how governments operate and implement social policy.   In addition it has enabled us to have contact with a broad range of young women who are parents, over 300, and build upon our own beliefs and insights as to what young families experience due to their social and economic disadvantage.   

Whilst Young Mothers for Young Women realises that as young parents we do not represent that majority of families in Australian society, we are a significant group of people who can easily have to rely on government assistance for our economic needs for a lengthy period of time in our lives.  We know that there is public perception that believes many young women have children for the money, but we know differently.  There is no one reason why individual young women may find themselves pregnant as teenagers, the responsibility of parenthood dominating our youth.

We have knowledge and experience which we believe can greatly inform the Inquiry into Poverty and Financial Hardship, and would therefore like to request that we be given time to present evidence at the public hearing to be held in Brisbane on the 4th August.

I am a former peer worker for Young Mothers for Young Women and am now employed as a project worker.  I believe that poverty has far reaching implications for young women who are parents and would value an opportunity to give evidence to this inquiry.
Yours Kindly,
Adele Renwick

Project Worker
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